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NOTICE OF FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT and RECORD OF DECISION

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has announced that a Finding of No Significant
Impact (FONSI) and Record of Decision (ROD) has been approved based upon results of a
Final Environmental Assessment prepared in May 2025 for the proposed Concourse B
Expansion at Sacramento International Airport (SMF), Sacramento, Sacramento County,
California.

The following project is addressed by the FONSI:

Expansion of Concourse B to accommodate six additional aircraft gates and associated
holdrooms

Construction of additional concessions facilities in Concourse B

Two new restroom banks

Modification of the Concourse B security checkpoint to add two lanes

Addition of two new baggage carousels at Terminal B baggage claim

New airfield pavement to accommodate the expansion of Concourse B
Reconstruction of portions of Taxiways A, Y, B1, and Y4 to conform to FAA design
standards

Extension of hydrant fuel lines around the expanded concourse

Realignment of existing fuel pits at Concourse B

Connection of hydrant fuel line to the fuel farm

The FAA's Federal actions for this project include:

Unconditional approval of portions of the Airport Layout Plan (ALP) that depict those
components of the Proposed Project subject to FAA review and approval pursuant to 49
USC § 47107(a)(16)(B),(x);

Determinations under 49 USC §§ 47106 and 47107 that are associated with the
eligibility of the Proposed Project for federal funding under the Airport Improvement
Program and under 49 USC § 40117, as implemented by 14 CFR § 158.25, to use
passenger facility charges (PFCs) collected at the Airport to assist with construction of
potentially eligible development items shown on the ALP.

Copies of the Final EA and FONSI/ROD are available for public inspection at:

North Natomas Library, 4660 Via Ingoglia St. Sacramento, California 95835;

Sacramento County Department of Airports, 6705 Lindbergh Drive, Sacramento, California
95837. Please contact Zach Frese at (916) 874-0803 or FreseZ@saccounty.gov to
schedule an appointment to review the EA at the airport.
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e Federal Aviation Administration, San Francisco Airports District Office, 2999 Oak Road,
Suite 200, Walnut Creek, California 94597

e Federal Aviation Administration, Western-Pacific Region, Airports Division, 777 S. Aviation
Boulevard, Suite 150, El Segundo, California 90245

The FONSI and ROD may be viewed at FAA’s website:
https://www.faa.gov/airports/environmental/records decision/

The Final Environmental Assessment and the FONSI and ROD and may also be viewed at the
Sacramento International Airport’s website at https://sacramento.aero/EA
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